
 
 

                                                       

NOTICE OF DECISION 

 

April 7, 2023 

 

Mr. Scott Letourneau 

26 Newmarket Road 

Durham, NH  03824 

 
Re:   Tideline Public House, 15 Newmarket Road – gas meter 

 

Dear Scott, 

 

The Durham Historic District Commission reviewed your application for installation of a gas 

meter at 15 Newmarket Road at its meeting last night.  The application was approved as submitted 

provided the gas meter is painted white and you return to the May 4, 2023 HDC meeting with a 

plan (a fence and/or shrubbery) to provide full screening of the gas meter.  The screening shall 

be installed expeditiously after approval.    
 

Thank you for your cooperation in the review process.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Michael Behrendt, Town Planner 

 

cc: (all via email)   

Historic District Commission   

Audrey Cline, CEO 

TOWN OF DURHAM 
Historic District Commission 

8 Newmarket Rd 

Durham, New Hampshire 03824-2898 

(603) 868-8064    

Michael Behrendt, Town Planner 

mbehrendt@ci.durham.nh.us 
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